Corbett School e-Newsletter

- April 2021
Stay Healthy, Be Kind. April 2021

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

Dates to remember:
SAT for Juniors: Tuesday, April 13
End of Trimester 3 for Periods 1-3: Thursday, April 15
HS Conferences: Thursday, April 22nd

NEXT SCHOOL BOARD ZOOM MEETING:
Regular Board Meeting, Wednesday, April 21st, at 7 pm

With COVID-19 restrictions and social distancing, meetings of the CSD board are conducted online.

To join the Zoom meeting: Click on the following link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86432510383

Public Comments: Instructions to provide public comments can be found within the meeting agenda
under the “Introduction and Comments of Guests and Representatives” section. It will be posted on
the public BoardBook site via this link: https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554

Board Policy Manual: The public can read the various Corbett School District Board policies.
Please click this link to access them: http://policy.osba.org/corbett/index.asp

School Board Members:
Michelle Vo - Board Chair David Gorman - Board Vice Chair
Bob Buttke, Katey Kinnear, Todd Mickalson, Todd Redfern, Rebecca Bratton.

Student Representative - Spencer Arnold

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETINGS ARE STARTING

The following are the dates for the CSD Budget Committee meetings:

Wednesday, April 28 - 7 pm
Wednesday, May 5 -7 pm
Wednesday, May 12 - 7 pm
Wednesday, June 16 - CSD Public Hearing of the Budget, Board meeting follows directly after.

For now it is assumed these meetings will be via Zoom, please check the agenda: click here.

These are public meetings to discuss the budget for the fiscal year July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022.
Any person may attend and provide comment on the proposed programs to the CSD Budget
Committee. Public comment will be taken by email and live via Zoom.

The 2020-21 budget documents may be viewed by clicking here. Watch this same link for 2021-22
budget information.



FROM INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT DAN WOLD...

It has been very nice to greet our youngest students back to campus, and we look
forward to adding the rest of the grade levels in the next few weeks. The state
requirement that we start small and "step in" to more and more students on
campus seemed cumbersome and unnecessary at first, but the benefits are now
becoming apparent as we observe, learn, and modify our plans and procedures
for both increased safety and efficiency. Our reopening plans for CAPS, CGS,
and CMS were all in line with Governor Brown's recent directives, but we are
modifying our plan for the high school students. We truly appreciate your
patience as we work through these ever-changing protocols and requirements.

Plans for relocating the middle school and district offices are progressing. The architects have
created draft plans that seem to meet our minimum needs within our budget, and the Woodard site
has been prepared for county inspections regarding wastewater and storm runoff. The bond is
scheduled for sale on April 15. We are still optimistic about moving into the remodeled facility in
August of 2022.

FIRST DAY of HYBRID LEARNING at the GRADE SCHOOL & CAPS

= “l couldn't have been prouder of our K/1 Team on March 10"!
‘w They ROCKED their first day of hybrid with the love and support
of our para support team and grade school office staff. Thanks
to Kathy Childress for traffic control in the morning, our
transportation team, and everyone else that made this day
happen! Our drop off went well, the kids had a great day, and
we are going to make some minor adjustments to pick up!”

- Mrs. Dawkins, GS Principal.

A video from Fox 12 KPTV News can be viewed by clicking here.
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FROM MRS. DAWKINS, GRADE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL

Over a year ago we sent our students home to learn at home, while we navigated life during a global
pandemic. On March 10", a year to the day that we sent kids home, Corbett Grade School joyfully welcomed
back our K/1 students for on-site learning. Our teachers were very excited to be back to in-person learning and
this week we greeted our 2/3 kids to their first week back.

Having our students back on-site means fewer students in a classroom each day, everyone wearing face
coverings as they learn together, and a lot of handwashing and sanitizing. Being on-site almost means
teachers can teach more effectively, students have more engagement with their peers, and parents are excited
to get their kids back into their classrooms.

During this past year, we appreciate the dedication our parents, students, and staff have shown during a
difficult time. All was not lost, both teachers and their students learned a lot more about technology. Kids also
learned how to follow a schedule and how to become a bit more independent. Now that we are back it is lovely
to see kids reading books, painting pictures, thinking about math problems, and laughing together.

After spring break, Corbett Grade School will welcome all K-5 students back to on-site instruction for two days
and off-site for two days. Cohort A students will join us on Mondays and Tuesdays. Cohort B will be on-site on
Wednesday and Thursdays. Our day is slightly shorter, 8:30 am until 2:15 pm. Please be aware of our parking
lot and traffic changes for morning arrivals and afternoon departures.

STATE ASSESSMENTS OREGON
State law requires districts to send information to families regarding ] . EEBBREH%B%

their right to opt out of the Math and Language Arts state assessments.
If you want to opt your child out of testing, you can fill out the form in
the link below and send it to your building principal. It is a fillable PDF
this year so you should be able to fill it out and email it.

Form: Opt-Out Form Revised03 10 21 fillable.pdf
ODE Letter: Parent Message Opt-Out Form Communication English3 10 21.pdf

Oregon achieves . . . together!

BACK IN ACTION!

It was great to see the Cards back in action! Volleyball, football, soccer, cross
country, everyone was on fire! Seeing the kids (and coaches) display the
passion of competition was great!.

A big thanks to athletic director, J.P. Soulagnet, for all the work that has gone
into getting this started on a moment’s notice.

- The Cross Country season has been going great. Our runners
¥ have consistently run well in both races and practices with every runner improving as
J the season has progressed. Our women's team is currently on pace to qualify for the
State XC meet and our men's team just recorded five personal records and three more
season records. | am so impressed by the work ethic and dedication to excellence by
every member of our team. - Coach Rondema




OSAA Sportsmanship
Award Nomination

Congratulations Corbett JV Volleyball!

This is a recognition program that gives OSAA sport
officials the opportunity to highlight the positive
sportsmanship that they see on the court.

* Each program that receives a nomination will be

¢ eligible to receive the OSAA Sportsmanship Award
for their activity, which

- includes 100 OSAA Cup
points for our school!

In a recent match, the JV
Volleyball program exhibited the great qualities that the OSAA looks for in
teams, programs, and communities across the state, and the match
official noticed!

Keep up the GREAT work!

VOLLEYBALL SENIOR NIGHT

This year, we celebrated seven seniors on Senior Night versus Gladstone.
The Cardinals won in three and are currently first in the Tri-Valley League. If
the Lady Cards secure the league championship for the second year in a
row, they will receive an automatic spot in the 8-team 4A state bracket.

Seniors: Emma Dillard, Payton Horvath, Sammy Calderbank, Michele Emery,
Mimi Tesulov, Morgan Stafford, and Esther Rogers.

*w Every year there are deserving students who can't afford a yearbook. We've

~ started a program to help! By donating $27.00 you can purchase a yearbook for
“' one of these students. It means the world to one who gets an unexpected
yearbook. Please consider being part of this great new program.

Make your check payable to Corbett High School and write Yearbook Angel in the memo line. Mail
to: Corbett School District, attn: Debbie Schneider, 35800 E. Hist. Col. Riv. Hwy, Corbett, OR 97019



Corbett School District
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Mark your calendars!
Wednesday, April 7, 2021
5:30 pm

Children must be 5 years old
by September 1, 2021

Please contact Corbett Grade School

or CAPS for more information.
Look for the virtual link on our website: corbett.k12.or.us




MAIN CAMPUS PICTURE DAY IS COMING!

Corbett K-5 GS main campus students (all students - CDL, Hybrid & LIPI):
Monday, April 12, 8 am - 12:45 pm
Wednesday, April 14, 8 am - 12:45 pm

Corbett 6-7 MS main campus students (all students - CDL, Hybrid & LIPI):
Monday, April 12, 12:45 pm - 2 pm = Mr. Leone, Mr. Lutes, Mrs. Young's classes
Wednesday, April 14, 12:45 pm - 2 pm = Mr. Houck, Mrs. Church, Mr. Balbo's classes

Corbett HS students (all students - CDL, Hybrid & LIPI):
Cohort A - Monday, April 26, 12:30 pm - 3:30 pm
Cohort B - Wednesday, April 28, 12:30 pm - 3:30 pm
We will not be having any retake days, this will be a one and done.

Questions? Please contact the GS office at 503-261-4236 and/or the MS/HS office at 503-261-4226.

2020 - 21 YEARBOOKS for Gr. 8 (main campus) through Gr. 12

ON SALE NOW, $27 each!
{o‘ \
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Online Purchasing: /
e (o to https://www.mymealtime.com to set up an o
account (if you don’t have one) %j/
e You'll need your student’s school ID number o
e  Select from the High School dropdown menu:
Grades 8-12 Yearbook $27.00
e MealTime will charge your debit/credit card and also add a small

transaction fee

Prefer mailing a check? Please make it payable to Corbett High School, and mail to:
Corbett School District, attn: Debbie Schneider, 35800 E. Hist. Col. Riv. Hwy, Corbett, OR 97019

Cash can be brought to the district office at the same address.

If you are in financial need, please contact Ms. Radulesk (jradulesk@corbett.k12.or.us) or

Ms. Gibbs (egibbs@corbett.k12.or.us) to let them know you’d like the help of a Yearbook Angel.
An angel will support your student with the gift of a yearbook.
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OSU PRESIDENTIAL SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS

The OSU Presidential Scholarship Award pool of recipients was very impressive with an average
unweighted/weighted GPA of a 3.985 and 4.17, respectively. Additionally, around 19% of recipients
are first generation students which is a huge increase from last year’s 4%!

The students from Corbett High School who have been selected for the Presidential Scholarship are
(drumroll, please): Eligh Aron and Ryan Bunnell!

These students will receive $40,000 ($10,000 per year, renewable for up to four years total) toward
OSU educational expenses. Those committing to OSU will also have their Advanced Tuition Deposit
(ATD) waived along with other perks that can be found at:
https://admissions.oregonstate.edu/presidential-perks

As a reminder, the Presidential Scholarship will replace the Finley Academic Excellence Scholarship
students were previously awarded. Any scholarships awarded through ScholarDollars are stackable
with the Presidential Scholarship and students will be notified of those awards separately.

Congratulations Eligh and Ryan!

CORBETT HAS HEART!

. American Heart We’'re so impressed with the grade school students! Seventy-five students
v Association. registered to participate in the 2021 Kids Heart Challenge put on by the American
KI Ds Heart Association. Thirty-seven students pledged to move more, nineteen
HEART students pledged to being kinder, and nineteen students chose drinking more
CHALLENGE  Water! Plus these students beat their goal of $4,000.00 by raising $4,351.00!
The Kids Heart Challenge is a fun and exciting event where students learn about
their heart while helping others by raising money for the American Heart Association. It prepares
children for success through physical and emotional well-being.

For even more fun, enough students registered to earn having one staff member silly stringed, and
raised enough money to have eight staff members pied in the face - maybe before the end of the
school year when we’re not so busy!! Thanks so much to everyone who worked very hard in planning
this event and making it successful. Students and families had fun getting healthy together.

(" Salute these
oo Top Fundraisers:

L“M i S

EllaG $240.00

We've raised Our goalis

$4'351.43 $4,000.00 Ethan O. $210.00
Our event date is 02/26/2021 Tommy and Macie R $194.42
Our money due date is 02/26/2021 Payton A $156.30

School Student Goal is 100



CAPS ARTISTS

' My name is Luna Mackaness and | have recently been drawing digitally. My past
experiences with art is human organs and watercolor. | love all kinds of art though
| think literature is my favorite form. This drawing is one of my first assignments
for enrichment, having never taken the class before. Although it was horribly late
and could use a lot of work, | feel like this helped me get out of my comfort zone. |
had never made art on a computer before and this opened a new world to me.
This is one of the longest projects I've ever worked on and I'd be lying if | said it
didn't stress me out.

X | My name is Greta Miller. | have been in Mr. Long's

enrichment since 6th grade. We had worked with the

polyline tool before in enrichment so it wasn't that new to me. | have tried many
different art forms and media with a lot of different materials, and | think painting
has been my favorite one so far. This piece was made on Google Drawings with
the polyline tool. Because this wasn't that new to me | was able to challenge
myself and do more intricate details that | haven't done before. | am proud of this
piece because at times | would get bored and not feel like finishing it, but | had
pushed through and | am very happy with how it has turned out.

EARN HIGH SCHOOL LANGUAGE CREDIT

Can you understand, read, write, and speak in a language other than English? If this is you, Corbett
is offering an assessment for you to demonstrate your home language skills for high school language
credit. Please contact our language specialist, Melissa Davis, at mdavis@corbett.k12.or.us for more
information.

THANK YOU COLUMBIA GRANGE #267!
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Many, many thanks to the members of Columbia Grange #267 for their generous gift of a $5.00 gift
card from Liz's Coffee Cabin to each and every member of the entire Corbett School District staff!
We truly appreciate your support during these challenging times.

We can do anything when fortified with delicious coffee!!



From the Health Room:

It is wonderful to see students back on campus and hear their voices again.

= The last twelve months have had a necessary focus on communicable disease
6@ \ prevention. Now is a good time to consider caring for your student’s great smile and
‘ reconnect with your dental health provider.

SCHOO |
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| have included some resources for dental care that may be helpful to parents:

Regional Resources

Mt. Hood Community College Dental Hygiene Program

26000 SE Stark St., Ste. 2731

Gresham, OR 97030

Phone: 503-491-7176

Web: www.mhcc.edu

Services Provided: Dental hygiene services to Tri-County residents only. Hygiene, fluoride, sealants,
X-rays.

Population Served: Adults and children

Hours: Open school year, closed summers and holidays. No walk-ins, call for eligibility
and appointment.

Fees Info/Restrictions: Sliding scale with proof of income.

OHSU School of Dentistry

2730 SW Moody Ave.

Portland , OR 97201-5042

Phone: 503-494-8867

Web: www.ohsu.edu/sod

Services Provided: Emergency and comprehensive treatment.
Population served: Adults and children

Hours: Open 8 AM - 5 PM

Fees Info/Restrictions: Reduced fees at time of service

Oregon Health Care Plan

For emergency care and Oregon Health Plan (OHP) Open Card: 1-800-723-3638

If not currently enrolled, apply for the Oregon Health Plan: 1-800-359-9517 or TTY 1-800-621-5260
(Must meet eligibility criteria)

Oregon Health Plan Client Hotline (call for problems with eligibility and service): 1-800-273-0557

If you need more assistance in helping your student obtain needed dental services, please let your
school health team know and we will do our best to assist you.

Stay Strong and Healthy! Julie Nakamura, RN



STUDENTS of the MONTH

We’'d like to recognize the 8/9 Academy and Corbett High School March Students of the Month!
These students were nominated by their teachers as being individuals who best represent the RISE
values: Respect, Inclusion, Success, and Excellence.

8th Grade: Matthew Caulfield - Mathew asks great, meaningful questions in class, often when
others don't have the courage to ask. He asks for help and goes above and beyond in
his school work. - Ms. Lambert

| have been so impressed by Matthew. He has shown himself to be responsible, hard
working, and respectful of all people in class. He consistently asks questions and
does more than is expected of him. I’'m lucky | get to teach him. - Mr. Rondema

9th Grade: Arin Spencer-Sherman - Arin is an excellent student! They actively participate during
Zoom class and let me know when they are confused. | really appreciate knowing |

can look to Arin to tell whether the material has been made clear. They take school

seriously and always get their work done. | enjoy having Arin in class! - Ms. Thole

® Arin has distinguished themselves as not only an amazing student, but a remarkable
w person as well. | appreciate their humor, their hard work, and especially their deep
thinking. I'm so glad Arin is in my class. - Mr. Rondema

10th Grade: Lucy Price - | enjoyed having Lucy in math last year. She is unfailingly kind, hard
working, and generous. Her presence brightens every room she enters! - Ms. Duprey

Lucy is one of the hardest working and most conscientious students | teach. She
consistently asks great questions, communicates thoroughly, and gets all of her work
done. Her work ethic and her willingness to seek help when she needs it is admirable.
- Mr. Rondema

l:

11th Grade: Blake Kinnear - As a student in AP US History, Blake has been impressively
conscientious about his work and attendance. He is consistently producing high
quality work and participates actively in class discussions. | am so thankful to have
such a positive presence in my class during this tough year. His maturity and
leadership help bring along his peers, too. - Ms. Duprey

I've been fortunate to have Blake in classes for the past three years. He continually
demonstrates a high level of responsibility and work ethic. He can always be counted
on to participate, carrying his own weight (and of those around him!) - Ms. White

11th Grade: Hannah Evans - Hannah holds herself to a high standard and is kind and considerate
to others. | so appreciate her thoughtful responses in Advisory class. She shows up
present and engaged, even when it would be tempting to just skate by. Thanks for
being such an awesome person, Hannah! - Ms. Thole

| don’t get to teach Hannah this year, but last year she was a joy to have in class. She
is enthusiastic, hard working, and seeks to include others in her joy and her work. |
wish | were lucky enough to still have her in my classes. - Mr. Rondema
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DIVERSE VOICES & ACHIEVEMENTS

April is Celebrate Diversity month.
By celebrating differences and similarities during this month, it is hoped that
people will get a deeper understanding of each other.

April 3rd - MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. GIVES FINAL SPEECH, “I'VE BEEN TO
THE MOUNTAINTOP”. This speech, a sermon Dr. Martin Luther King gave at Mason
Temple in Memphis, Tennessee, on April 3, 1968, was the last public appearance
before his assassination the next day. King, in Memphis to support a strike by
sanitation workers, gives a poignant vision of the victorious future of the civil rights
struggle, but without him there to witness its final triumph. To many in the audience
and beyond, King’s speech seemed to predict his own death. Please click here to
listen to a portion of that speech.

April 22nd is Earth Day - Diversity topics include our home, the Earth! Every year on
this day, 192 countries celebrate the modern environmental movement. Earth Day
was first established in 1970, and that means we’ve just passed more than 50 years of
environmental advocacy. On this day, and all days, pick one thing that you can do for
the environment: pick up litter, conserve water, etc.

April 23-24th is the Gathering of Nations - The Gathering of Nations is
considered North America’s biggest “pow wow” for more than 500 Native
American tribes. Each year, these tribes meet to celebrate their traditions and
cultures. Due to COVID-19, this year’s event will be virtual. You can find out
more about the virtual live-streamed event here.

April is World Autism Awareness Month, established to raise awareness o
about the developmental disorder that affects children’s normal development of aUtlsm
social and communication skills. Click here to learn more. Speaks

April is Arab American Heritage Month, marking a time to reflect on the contributions
Arab Americans have made to the U.S., and the diverse group of people who make up
the nation’s Middle Eastern population. April is a special opportunity to enhance
understanding of the nuanced and diverse aspects of Arab American heritage. Click here
to learn about the Arab American Cultural Center of Oregon, and click here to learn about
the Arab American community in Portland. —
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REGISTER to VOTE!

April 27, 2021 - Voter Registration deadline
May 18, 2021 - Special District Election

There will be a special district election on Tuesday, May 18™. Five Corbett School Board positions
are included in this election (positions 2, 3, 4, 5, and 6).

If you would like to register to vote, or check your current voting status, please visit the Multhomah
County Elections website at:

https://multco.us/elections/register-vote-or-update-your-registration-here

AA-MuItnomah
aimm County

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

If you are a volunteer and wish to be included in our substitute pool, either as an educational
assistant or teacher, we may need you as we move forward with LIPI and IPI in the months ahead.

Please contact CTA Sub Services if you feel like partnering with our staff to fill vacancies. For further
information go to: http://subservices.cascadetech.org/ or call 1-866-373-4321.

Also, we are in need of substitute bus drivers and custodians, which we fill in-house. Please go to this
website for further information or to apply: https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/Index.aspx. Or contact
Robin Lindeen-Blakeley for assistance at 503-261-4211 or rlindeen@corbett.k12.or.us

SCHOOL COUNSELING SERVICES

For questions about access to resources at Corbett School District, please call Student Services at
(503) 261-4235.

e School Psychologist:
Dawn Becker — dbecker@mesd.k12.or.us — 971-238-1815

e Counselor (K-7):
Vanessa Knight — vknight@corbett.k12.or.us - 503-261-4241

e Counselor (8-12):
Helen Leedom — hleedom@mesd.k12.or.us — 971-236-2754

e Behavior Consultant:
Anna McNeely — amcneely@mesd.k12.or.us — 503-750-7281
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FAMILY & STUDENT RESOURCES

Corbett SD has a website provided by the School Intervention Team (SIT) at:
https://corbett.k12.or.us/students/mental-health-resources/

The Corbett SD Suicide Prevention Plan can be found at:
https://corbett.k12.or.us/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/Updated-Corbett-Suicide-Prevention-PlI
an_November-2020.pdf

Visit the Student Services web page at:
https://corbett.k12.or.us/schools/student-services/special-education/

Visit the Corbett Mental Health & Behavior Support website at:
https://sites.google.com/mesd.k12.or.us/corbett-mhbs/home

If you know of a Spanish Speaking family who may need an interpreter, you can email Melissa
Davis, our ELD teacher, at mdavis@corbett.k12.or.us. If you have a family who needs an
interpreter, not in Spanish, email Melissa Davis as well.

Other Resources:

Where do | look online for Community Health Centers for access to mental and physical health
resources within Multnomah County? https:/multco.us/health/student-health-centers

Department of Human Services resources: oregon.gov/dhs/Pages/index.aspx

Oregon Department of Education resources: https://www.oregon.gov/ode/Pages/default.aspx

National Institute on Drug Abuse (NIDA) http://www.drugabuse.gov/. Phone: 301-443-1124.

National Institute on Alcohol Abuse and Alcoholism (NIAAA) www.niaaa.nih.gov.
Phone: 301-443-3860.

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration www.samhsa.gov/atod
Phone: 877-SAMHSA-7 (877—726-4727)

Mental Health Association of Oregon (MHAO) is another place where students may access
free mental health resources. https://www.mhaoforegon.org/
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STAY CONNECTED ONLINE

Flash Alert: Receive closure and emergency emails/text messages. There is no cost to
recipients and there is an annual opt-in renewal to keep the database current. To sign up click
on this link and choose Manage Your Messenger Subscription: https://www.flashalert.net




TIME to ORDER SENIOR CAPS & GOWNS!

Online Purchasing:

e (o to https://www.mymealtime.com to set up an
account (if you don’t already have one)

e You'll need your student’s school ID number

e Once logged in, select from the High School dropdown menu:
Graduating Senior’s Cap & Gown - $50.00

e MealTime will charge your debit/credit card and also add a small .
transaction fee N

Prefer mailing a check? Please make it payable to Corbett High School,
mail to:
Corbett School District, attn: Debbie Schneider, 35800 E. Hist. Col. Riv. Hwy, Corbett, 97019
Cash can be brought to the district office at the same address.

After you complete your payment method ($50 each), please email Mrs. Gibbs to let her
know your student’s height and exactly how their name should appear on their diploma:

egibbs@corbett.k12.or.us

CLASS of 2021 SENIOR GRADUATION

Save the date!! Sunday, May 30th
Location: Corbett Main Campus

Details to come!

HAPPY SPRING from the PTA!

e You can still join PTA! You can join by going to this site: MemberHub

e Please continue to scan those receipts for Box Tops! Every little bit helps!

e Support the PTA when you shop at Amazon: smile.amazon.com and select
"Corbett Elem PTA”

e Upcoming PTA meeting on April 8" at 6:30pm via Zoom.

14



MULTNOMAH COUNTY

student

HEALTH CENTER

ABOUT US

We are health centers in your
school providing convenient
high-quality health care.

We welcome all school-age
kids, K-12.

We're here to keep you healthy
so that you can focus on
. thriving in school and beyond.

You or your family will not be charged for
services. We take any insurance and we'll
serve you if you don’t have any.

Student Health Centers Locations
N
"#“

#3Roosevelt HS
503-988-3909

E3 Jefferson H &3 Parkrose HS
283.‘333."335, #5  503-988-3392
o g Coming Soon

©

% 503-988-3370
3 Cleveland HS
503-988-3350

3 Madison at Marshall
503-988-3382

15

Reynolds HS &3
503-988-3340
3 Franklin HS 73 David Douglas HS
503-988-3554
73 Centennial HS
503-988-5488

OUR SERVICES

* Regular exams
» Sports physicals

lliness and injuries

Immunizations

Mental health services

Sexual health services
» Routine lab tests

Prescription medications

Vision, dental, and blood pressure
screenings

Health education, counseling, and
wellness promotion

www.multco.us/student-health




OREGON DEPARTMENT of HUMAN SERVICES

The Department of Human Services (DHS) is Oregon’s principal agency for helping Oregonians
achieve wellbeing and independence through opportunities that protect, empower, respect choice,
and preserve dignity, especially for those who are least able to help themselves.

DHS provides direct services to more than one million Oregonians each year. These services provide
a key safety net for those in our society who are most vulnerable or who are at a difficult place in their

life.

For more information, please click on this link, or call 503-945-5600.

DHS Rent Assistance

If you have experienced a loss of income and are at risk of homelessness due to COVID-19,

call DHS at 503-988-7453 and ask about the Rent Relief Program.
You may be able to apply for help with paying rent.

16

offered by the state of Oregon

- e e =

The Oregon Health Plan (OHP) is available to all
children and teens, regardless of immigration status
who:

Are younger than 19
Meet income and other criteria

Apply today. Help is free.

Call 833-OHP-FORU (833-647-3678) or find a local
certified community partner at OregonHealthCare.
gov/gethelp.

Monthly income | Monthly income
Hous_ehold limit for OHP limit for OHP
i for adults* for children

$1,467 $3,243

1
$1,983 54,382

3 $2,498 $5,521

$3013 56,659

5 $3,528 $7.798

*Pregnant individuals qualify at a higher monthly income
limit.



CHILD FIND

Public schools will ensure that all students with disabilities who are eligible for kindergarten through

21 years of age, residing within their attendance area, have available to them a free and appropriate
public education in the least restrictive environment. The rights of children with disabilities and their
parents will be protected in accordance with state and federal laws.

School districts must locate and identify individuals who have disabilities from birth to age 21. If you
or someone you know has a child with a disability who may be in need of special education and
related services, you can initiate a referral through your local schools. The following is a list of
Multnomah County school districts:

Centennial School District 503-760-7990
Corbett School District 503-261-4235
David Douglas School District 503-261-8209
Gresham-Barlow School District 503-261-4650
Parkrose School District 503-408-2118
Portland School District 503-916-3152
Reynolds School District 503-661-7200
Riverdale School District 503-262-4840

Multnomah Early Childhood Program  503-261-5535

During COVID-19 —

/7, During Covid-18 : \

Yuu Are Not Alone lﬁ‘ﬁ‘“e

We know physical distancing creates
increased concerns and there is hﬁlp For a list of complete resources visit: 0ra|ert.g0v/n0t-al0ne

All of these help lines offer translation services and are confidential.
« National Suicide Prevention Hotline: 1-800-273-8255
« National Domestic Violence Hotline: 1-800-799-7233
» RAINN — National Sexual Assault Hotline: 1-800-656-4673
« Youthline: 1-877-968-8941 or TEXT teen2teen to 839863 — Teens available 4-10pm Pacific Time.

» Oregon’s SAFEline: 1-855-503-7233 (SAFE)
Report abuse, neglect, financial exploitation or self-neglect of an adult or child.

» Aging and Disability Resource Connection: 1-855-673-2372 (ORE-ADRC)

For more resources, you can CALL: 211 or 1-866-698-6155. TTY: dial 711 and call 1-866-698-6155.
TEXT: your zip code to 898211 (TXT211). EMAIL: help@211info.org

le or a format you prefer

8
sbdller i Oregon Department
s Of you can dia )(DHS of Human Services
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Eat to Support:
Champs/Corbett HS All Night Senior Party

Come eat with us and support the cause!

MOD Pizza

Take-Out and Delivery Fundraiser!

Monday April 5, 2021, 10:30am-10:00pm
1844 NW Eastman Pkwy, Gresham, OR

Donating Back: 20%
Organizer: Anne Wand

Why We're Raising

Corbett HS All Night Senior Party

How it Works

You can participate in this fundraiser by:

e Take out
e Delivery
e Pick up

MOD Pizza will accept your order in several ways:

e Restaurant Website
e Storefront Walk-in

Please read the instructions below, so that MOD Pizza knows you are with the GroupRaise Meal for
Champs/Corbett HS All Night Senior Party, and your group will get 20% of your meal’s price donated
back!

Restaurant Website: Visit MOD Pizza's online order website. Use the promo code of
"GR174444C" and 20% of your meal’s price will be donated back to Champs/Corbett HS All Night
Senior Party.

Storefront Walk-in: Visit the location at 1844 NW Eastman Pkwy, Gresham 97030 and they will
take your order from their storefront for take-out. Mention that you are with Champs/Corbett HS Al
Night Senior Party before placing your order.



Spring Flower Baskets,
Vegetable and Herb Starts,
Al’s Garden Center Gift Cards

Deadline to order: April 12th

Vouchers for GORGEOUS HANGING FLOWER BASKETS at Al's Garden Center
# > Price: $25 each for a 10" Hanging Basket, $35 each for a 12" Hanging Basket.
A’
(Save $3 per basket off the retail price by purchasing a voucher from C.H.A.M.P.S.)

**Vouchers are redeemable at any AL's retail location from April 21st - May 5th

Vouchers for VEGETABLES or HERBS at Al's Garden Center.
% Price: $35 for ten, 4" vegetables or herbs of your choice.

(save $2 off retail price by purchasing voucher from C.H.A.M.P.S.)

**Vouchers are redeemable at any AL's retail location from April 28th -May 12th

Al's Garden & Home Center GIFT CARDS
<@ $25 denomination or $50 denomination
*Make great gifts for Mother's Day, Father's Day, Birthdays, mailed right to you.

(Out of town family or friends? Stores in Gresham, Woodburn, Wilsonville, Sherwood, or online)

To order please click here or go to: https://corbettchamps.wufoo.com/forms/z1vsgrjwolb4cp6/
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If you have any questions, please email: champsoregon@gmail.com

Due to the Covid-19 closures, we will be mailing vouchers & gift cards




/" Ongoing Scholarship Support

The arrival of Spring means many things to many people. At CEF, April 1* marks the deadline for students to
submit scholarship applications for the next academic year and the start of the application match process. A
piece of this process includes determining the number of scholarships that can be awarded. Fundraising has
been particularly difficult this past year and like most non-profits, we are experiencing a downturn in the
amount of funds available for scholarships. We are again asking for your support through on-going events.

Partnerships between Corbett Education Foundation and local restaurants continue to earn dollars for our
scholarship program. We hope that you can help by purchasing a meal during the following event.

For those who enjoy Chipotle, we have another fundraiser on Wednesday, April 14, 2021, between 4:00 and
8:00 pm, at the 2065 NE Burnside Road in Gresham. Details are on the following page.

As you begin those spring projects, remember you can help us fund scholarships through your shopping at
both smile.Amazon and Fred Meyer. At no cost to you, these two community programs will provide funds to
CEF based on the amount you spend. Just add Corbett Education Foundation to your Amazon account profile
and/or your Fred Meyer card. Both programs are accessed via their respective websites. Best part is, you
don’t pay any additional fees. Just shop as you normally do for yard and patio needs, spring holidays, as well
as everyday items, and CEF’s scholarship program benefits!

WCELIEMIG  FredMeyer

Finally, scholarships can be provided by any family, business, organization, or individual who is interested in
helping Corbett students continue their education. Make donations directly to CEF to support ongoing
scholarships or to establish a new scholarship. Any amount is appreciated and 100% of scholarship dollars
raised are paid to the learning institutions the qualifying students have selected.

Should you have any questions regarding any of these CEF items, please contact any CEF board member. You
may send messages to dgranberg@corbetteducationfoundation.org or to tlarsen6200@msn.com. Be advised,
these mailboxes are not monitored on a daily basis, so it may take time to receive a reply.

We thank you for your interest in the Corbett Education Foundation and we hope you are able to support us at
Chipotle Mexican Grill on Wednesday, April 14th!

20



CAUSE
FFECT

.........

Make dinner a selfless act by joining us for a fundraiser to support
Corbett Education Foundation. Come in to the Chipotle at 2065 NE
Burnside Rd in Gresham on Wednesday, April 14th between 4:00pm
and 8:00pm. Bring in this flyer, show it on your smartphone or tell the
cashier you're supporting the cause to make sure that 33% of the
proceeds will be donated to Corbett Education Foundation.

NEW! ORDER ONLINE FOR PICKUP

Use code NYNWNQN before checkout in ‘promo’ field. Orders placed on Chipotle.com or through
the Chipotle app for pickup using this unigue code will be counted towards the fundraiser.

(@ |CHIPOTLE

MEXICAN GRILL

All online orders must be placed for pickup at the same time/location of the fundraiser. Delivery cannot be counted at this
time. Gift card purchases during fundraisers do not count towards total donated sales, but purchases made with an existing
gift card will count. $150 minimum event sales required to receive any donation.



Troutdale Easter Event

Saturday April 34, 2021
1102 E. Historic Columbia River Hwy
Glenn Otto Park, Troutdale, OR 97060

i® Kiwanis

CLUB OF THE COLUMBIA GORGE

cake Breakfast
cholarship Fundraiser

8:00 AM —11:00 AM

Candy

Provided by the Kiwanis Club of the Columbia Gorge
9:00AM-11:00 AM

!'
'’ ‘ 150 Food Boxes
R < Provided by Snow Cap
h 9:00 AM - 11:00 AM

O Kiwanis SRR o 0 o

CLUB OF THE COLUMBIA GORGE . e
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1102 E. Historic Columbia River Hwy - Glenn Otto Park, Troutdale

42" ANNUAL TROUTDALE TROT 2021

10K Run and Walk, Magic Mile and the Turtle Trot
Glenn Otto Park Troutdale, OR

VIRTUAL RUN AND WALK
Official Start Date: Saturday May 1st, 2021
2 Weeks to Complete Your Event: May 1st— May 15t

10K RUN AND WALK: $40.00 INCLUDES MEDAL
MAGIC MILE AND TURTLE TROT: FREE

ON SITE REGISTRATION
Saturday May 1st Only: 8:00 AM — 11:00 AM

RECEIVE REGISTRATION FORM BY EMAIL
KiwanisColumbiaGorge@Gmail.Com

BENEFITS OUR
Youth and Scholarship Programs
(Corbett, Gresham, Reynolds High School)

FOR MORE INFORMATION
ColumbiaGorgeKiwanis.Org
Click on Events

¢ Kiwanis

CLUB OF THE COLUMBIA GORGE
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Columbian Garden Club

Plant Sale

When: Saturday, May 1% 2021, 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.
Where: Corbett Fire Station, 36930 E. Historic Columbia River Hwy.

Parking: Behind the Fire Station

We are following Covid guidelines: Masks and Distancing.

Treasures from members' gardens and donations.

Proceeds benefit civic landscape projects, educational programs, and a horticulture scholarship.
All activities promote the beautification and conservation of our environment.



